
MINUTES 
FINEST CITY SQUARES BOARD MEETING 

OCTOBER 9, 2007 
 
PRESENT                                                                     ABSENT 
Richard Bass, President                                            Bill Grimm, Newsletter Co-editor 
Jim Blair, Co-Vice President                                    David Goodsell, Newsletter Co-Editor 
David Spence, Co-Vice President                             Dana Hooper, Caller Coordinator 
Diana Barrows, Secretary 
Mike Neiheisel, Treasurer 
Terri O’Barski, Assistant Treasurer 
Jason M., Class Representative 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:35pm.  A quorum was present.  The minutes of the 
September meeting were approved. 
 
Mike N. gave the financial report.  We lost $118 on the weekend party dance in 
September.  Overall, we gained $122.00 in September. 
 
Richard B had no president’s report. 
 
Diana B. gave the SDSDA meeting report.  For anniversary or special dances that you 
want to have a 2 tiered dance (ie dance in the afternoon and the evening) there MUST be 
at least 30 minutes between the two sessions; and the maximum that can be charged  is 
$8.00 for both sessions, $5.00 for one.  Cloggers will no longer be allowed in the WMB 
on the new wood floor. John Oliver needs updated club rosters and class rosters. All 
dancers are invited to the Grossmont Work Center, the 4th Saturday at 7pm.  They are 
averaging 4 squares. The 3rd Saturday Round Up for October has 13 craft tables sold 
 
Club visitations: the Circulators banner raid in September did not go off; it will be 
rescheduled.  The Single Spinners banner raid is tonight, after the board meeting. 
 
New Club Banner:  no report from Jim Blair. 
 
Fly in status:  Jim Blair reported that we are now back to having the fly-in during the 
same week/at the same hotel as the gay rodeo, in September 2008. We discussed 
changing the name versus keeping “Pass the Sea.” 
 
Board elections in November:  All present board members agreed (most reluctantly) to 
run again, if no one else steps in to take their places. 
 
Fiesta Brunch:  Ben Fabian cannot head the Fiesta Brunch committee.  David Spence 
graciously volunteered to take over and attend the Fiesta meeting on Monday night, Oct 
22 at 6:30pm.  Fiesta Brunch is on Saturday, November 2, 9am to 10:30am or so. Richard 
will talk to Ed, who catered the brunch for several years. All board members agreed to 
help with setting up on Friday evening, cutting fruit, doing what needs to be done.  Menu 



was discussed, including fruit cup, croissant or muffin, butter/jam, egg soufflé dish, hot 
oatmeal with ice cream, coffee, tea, cream sugar, orange juice. The brunch should feed 
150 people, and $250 is allowed. The board agreed to absorb the cost overage which is 
expected. 
 
New student representative Jason M. was introduced to everyone. 
 
We discussed the catering for our November party dance.  Mike will order food from Pat 
and Oscars for 20 to 24 people. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:35pm. The next meeting is Tuesday, November 13 at 
6:30pm, Lumberjack Restaurant. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Diana Barrows, M.D., Secretary  October 9, 2007 

 


